
Dear Farmington River Elementary Families, 

I hope this message finds you all in good health and high spirits. As
we step into the second newsletter of the year, I wanted to take a
moment to reflect on the incredible journey we've embarked upon
together. It has been a remarkable start to the year, and I couldn't
be more proud of our Farmington River Elementary community.

In the coming weeks, we have several important events to look
forward to. Please mark your calendars for our upcoming PTA
meeting, Picture Day, a PreK and EK trip to Riiska Brook Orchard, a
flu clinic, and a lockdown drill. We will provide more detailed
information about these events as we get closer to their respective
dates, ensuring you have all the necessary information to
participate and fully understand the procedures involved in the
lockdown drill.

One of the cornerstones of our success to begin this year has been
the unwavering support we've received from our families and the
community. Your dedication and involvement in our school have
created a vibrant and nurturing environment that fosters growth,
learning, and a sense of belonging. It's truly heartwarming to see
how our students thrive when they know they have a strong support
system in the community, at home, and at school.

Sincerely,
Laurie Flower, Principal

09/21/2023

“Education is the passport to the future, for
tomorrow belongs to those who prepare for it
today.”                 
                                                                        - Maya Angelou

Welcome Back to School

Farmington River Elementary
Family News

Upcoming
Events:

We hope you will join us!

PTA Meeting
Thursday, September 21  - 7:00 PM
Join Us for a Stronger School
Community

PK & EK to Riiska brook orchard
Friday, September 22 - 9:00-10:30 
 It promises to be bushels of fun and
learning for everyone!

Picture Day
Tuesday, September 26
Capture memories in a single click.
Look for ordering forms coming home
in your student‘s backpack or directly
to your email inbox.

FLU CLINIC
Monday, October 2 - 3:00 PM 
Join us at Farmington River for your
free flu shot. 

LOCKDOWN DRILL
Wednesday, October 4 - 10:15 AM
To ensure preparedness and safety
for our students
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The recent Scholastic
Book Fair was an
incredible event that
brought immense joy to
students. The fair, filled
with enchanting books
and engaging activities,
became a hub of
excitement and learning.
Students couldn't
contain their enthusiasm
as they explored the wide
variety of books, from
thrilling adventures to
heartwarming tales.
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Back-to-school Night

Scholastic
Book Fair:

Back-to-school night was a
tremendous success, with an

exceptional turnout of supportive
families. The enthusiasm and active

participation from parents
demonstrated the strong sense of
community we have in our school.



Girls on the Run
Girls on the Run kicked off its 3rd season last week with 10
amazing girls in grades 3-5. After establishing our Girls on
the Run names( Magnificent Meg, Jolly Jenna, and Amazing
Amy) the girls have not only been increasing their physical
activity, but learning some valuable life lessons as well.
Week 1 focused on making connections and the difficult
choices we face daily. Week 2 has focused on activating
our "star power" and how we can use that star power to
help others push away the dark clouds that may loom over
them. Participants will partake in 18 more lessons,
culminating the program with a celebratory 5K at Western
New England College in Springfield with over 500 young
ladies from all over Western Mass.

There are still 6 slots open on the team if you are a female
in Grades 3-6 who was hesitant about joining. Please email
Meg Martin (mmartin@frrsd.org) if interested and she can
help you get your child enrolled. If your family is having
difficulty with the cost of the program, please reach out
and we are happy to help. No child will be turned away.

"Girls on the Run, So much fun!"
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Circle Time: 
Where Little Minds

Shine Bright in
Early

Kindergarten!

mailto:mmartin@frrsd.org


As many of you know the annual musical is written by the
students and includes themes of environmental concern. This
year a group of budding screenplay writers will meet after
school to start outlining the script for this Spring's musical. If
you child is in grade 4-6 and would like to join us in the Art
room on Tuesdays from 3 - 4 pm (Sept. 19th through October
24th - with no meeting on Oct. 17th) to help with writing the
script, please let the front office know, and we will send home
a permission form for you to sign and return.

ART ROOM NEWS:
It has been wonderful to see all of the students again back
in the art room, and to welcome our new friends! We are
starting the year off with some activities to refresh our
"artist etiquette" and to reacquaint ourselves with some of
the art materials. 

Students in the upper grades 4th-6th are beginning
projects about collage, drawing and shading, and color
blending. Grades K-3rd are enjoying projects about drawing
animals and will move into painting in a week or so. 

This year I hope to feature some artwork done by parents in
our community. If you are an artist who would like to share
your artwork and talk to the class about your process,
please let me know. I would be so very happy to schedule a
day you can come for a visit and "show and tell"! 

Thank you! Ms. Catullo
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MUSICAL SCRIPT WRITING CLUB:
STUDENT COUNCIL:
This year's Student Council will begin in about a month! Students in
grades 4-6 who would like to run for a Student Council Office
should come to the Art Room to get a signup sheet that must be
signed by their parents. The signup sheet will have the information
about each of the offices that your child may like to hold. Any
questions about this can be directed to Laura Catullo at
lcatullo@frrsd.org

School Supplies Drive:
Terry Gould and staff were kind enough distribute the items collected by the Otis Police
Department to local famlilies in Otis and S﻿andisfield, and to let us use their space at the
town hall. They also provided snacks, fruit and juice. 

School Picture Day:
School Picture Day is coming up next Tuesday, September 26th!

O’Connor Studios sent out emails directly to all parents with information on pre-ordering
school photos, including a personalized access link to pre-order on their website:

https://oconnorstudio.com/order-central

Hard copy forms to order photos will be sent home by the end of the week. 

mailto:lcatullo@frrsd.org
https://oconnorstudio.com/order-central




Local Event Flyers:
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4th Grade Raises a Monarch Butterfly!
To begin the school year, fourth
graders raised a monarch from a
teeny tiny caterpillar to a cool
chrysalis and then a bright and
beautiful butterfly! We investigated
closely each day and discussed
observations as it went through each
step of its transformation. We also
explored the milkweed plant that is
on the caterpillar's menu and got to
pull apart the pods to see what was
inside! 


